
Pastor John MacFarlane 

Church Secretary        Dottie Vogelsong 

Church Custodian            Dean Shipman 

Church Treasurer Joe Pilarski 

Deacons      Brad Tilse, Ch.  Keith Heising, 

     Hunter Clingaman 

Trustees:  Mike Whiteman Ch., Kirk Wyse, Ed Porath 

 Church School Supt.                     Mark Chamberlain 

Junior Church Director Todd Davis  

Choir Director      Pastor MacFarlane 

Sound Director Larry Vogelsong 

Nursery Directors,     Marlene Beard/Carmella Hamaker,          

                Darla Tilse, Hunter & Michaela Clingaman 

Preschool Club Directors        Todd  Davis 

Olympian Club Directors          Todd  Davis 

Word of Life Club Director                John Drinnon 

Ladies Missionary Circle President    Barb Heising 

Dorcas Circle President            Jill Baker     

Fishermen's  Club President       Del Kittle 

Librarian Carma Evers 

Security Chief  Todd Kline 

The Missionary Outreach of First Baptist Church 

Active Missionaries and their field of service: 
Miss Jennifer Andrews (Liechtenstein) 

Rev. & Mrs. Johnny Binzel (Honduras)  

Rev. & Mrs. Ken Dady (Word of Life Regional office) 

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Depew (China) 

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Finley (Ireland) 

Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Freel (Romania) 

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Hale, (Dominican Republic)   

Mr. & Mrs. Josh Hedges(Chad, Africa)  
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Herzig,(Friends of Israel, Bellmawr, NJ ) 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hinson (Republic of Georgia) 

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kissling, (Military relief) 

Mr. & Mrs. Bradly Kubik, (Mongolia) 

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Maldoff (BIMI SE  Asia Regional Dir.)   

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Mifsud (Malta)  

Mr. & Mrs. Xavier Parak, (Siberia) 

Mr. & Mrs. Tyson Rohrs (Push the Rock Ministry) 

Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Sechrest (New Zealand) 

Mr. & Mrs. Don Sixt (Scandinavia) 
Rev. & Mrs. Bill Smith (Brazil) 

Mr. & Mrs. Adam Walz  (Taiwan) 
 

Organizations:   

Baptist Children’s Home (Valparaiso, IN)   

Cedine Bible Camp (Spring City, TN) 

Friends Of Israel (Bellmawr, NJ)    

Our Daily Bread Ministries  (Grand Rapids, MI)   

Roloff Ministries (Corpus Christi, TX)    

Shepherds Home, (Union Grove, WI)   

Local Church:  Ladies Missionary Circle & Dorcas Circle 
Retired Missionaries: Rev. Skip Britton;  Rev. & Mrs. Wolford Moore 

Weekly average  needed  to 
meet ‘20 budget: :  $6614.05

(subject to change) 

 

June 14—Erica Deetz Drive-thru graduation open house @ 

Veterans Bldg, in Montpelier; Time:  4-7 pm  —To-go boxed 

meals provided.   If social distance is lifted, the open 

house will be inside as normal—-but drive-thru will still be 

available for those who prefer social distancing.  

 

June 21—Fathers Day 

June 28—Guest speaker:  Missionary to New York City 

June 28—Communion in evening service 

 

Aug 2—Missionary Tracy Paver will be our guest 

Aug. 16—church picnic 

 

SERMON NOTES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June, 2020 

Lock-up Committee 

 

John Drinnon, Ch. 

Gerald Riggenbach 

Dean Shipman 

Kevin Farris 

OPEN HOUSE SCHEDULED :  

TODAY: 

June 14— Erica Deetz Drive-thru 

graduation open house @ Veterans 

Bldg, in Montpelier; Time:  4-7 pm  —To-go boxed meals 

provided.   If social distance is lifted, the open house will 

be inside as normal—-but drive-thru will still be available 

for those who prefer social distancing 

 

SUNDAY: 

No Sunday School 

Morning Worship: 

Last name A—L——-8:30 am 

Last name M-Z—--10:30 am 

NO NURSERY PROVIDED 

NO Evening Services 

—————————————- 

WEDNESDAY: 

Adult Bible Study—7:15 pm 

NO CHILDREN, TEEN, OR 

NURSERY PROGRAMS.  

Children are encouraged to 

come  and sit with their 

parents for the Bible Study. 

Sunday School 00 

Morning Worship 178 

Evening Worship 00 

Wed. Service  6/3 84 

Total offering 17084.20 

Designated funds 900.00 

General Fund 16184.20 

Weekly Average for 

previous month—

May 

8938.00 

 We would like to thank you, our church family, for the 

kind words, cards, food items and most importantly prayers 

for our family during the recent passing of my mother, Mary 

Wheeler.  We were overwhelmed by your kindness and 

generosity of thought, prayer and deeds.  It was odd having 

a funeral during the pandemic, but the cards we received 

played a very important role in the healing process as we 

read them aloud each week before we had “church” at 

home. 

 Thank you all so very much for your thoughts and 

prayers.  You most definitely fulfilled the role of being Je-

sus’ hands and feet in our lives during this time. 

   Tom, Laura, Sean, Abby and Josh Wheeler 



Sunday 
 

 

8:30 am 
 
 
 

10:30am 
 

 

 

Worship Service for 
those whose names 

begin with A to L   
 

Worship Service for 
those whose names 

begin with M to Z 
  

Wednesday 7:15 pm Wednesday Night 

services—-all meeting in 

the sanctuary together. 

 

At this time, there will 

be no childrens, teens 

or nursery programs. 

 MORNING CHORUSES 

 

Every Day With Jesus 

Every day with Jesus is sweeter than the day before. 

Every day with Jesus I love Him more and more. 

Jesus saves and keeps me 

And He’s the One I’m waiting for. 

Every day with Jesus is sweeter than the day before. 

 

 

 Holy Ground 
We are standing on holy ground, 

And I know that there are angels all around; 
Let us praise Jesus now; 

We are standing in His presence on holy ground. 
 

 
Holy Spirit, Thou Art Welcome 

Holy Spirit, Thou art welcome in this place.(2x) 
Omnipotent Father of mercy and grace, 

Thou art welcome in this place. 
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Copied under authority of CCLI #209673 

Church office hours:  9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Tues, Wed. Thurs. 

Phone and Fax :  419-636-5813 

Church email address:  firstbaptistbryan@frontier.com 

Website:  www.firstbaptistchurchbryan.com   

   

      John MacFarlane, Pastor  

 cell phone:  419-553-6048  

Pastor’s email address :  vehjm0316@gmail.com 

Please keep all cell phones and pagers off or on vibrate during the 
Sunday School hour and all Worship Services.  
 
Also,  remember the nursery is always available as needed;  
even if your little one gets fussy after the services 
have started, feel free to take them back  to the nursery.      
Thanks so much. 

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE 

June 14,  2020 
“Righteousness exalteth a nation: but sin 

is a reproach to any people”  
Proverbs 14:34   

 
Prelude                                                  
Welcome  & Announcements Pastor                                             
Opening Chorus                        see back of bulletin 
Prayer:  1st service: Bro. Keith Heising 
                                        2nd service:  Bro. Brad Tilse  
 
Hymn #453    He Keeps Me Singing 
Hymn #455    In My Heart There Rings A Melody 
 
Special Music       1st Service: Mr. John Drinnon   
 2nd Service: Miss Gracie Shipman  
 
Hymn  #457    In My Heart 
Hymn  #458    Ring the Bells of Heaven! 
 
Choruses see back of  bulletin 
 
Sermon     Pastor 
 
Invitation Hymn # 250   God’s Final Call  
Dismissal Hymn # 460  Leaning on the Everlasting Arms  

 
No Greeters  will be at the door until further notice. 
  
Church Pianist:    Mrs. Rhonda Drinnon      Jan Cupp 
Church Organist                          Mrs. Linda Middleton 

Sunday, June 14, 2020 

Today is Flag Day—fly it 

proudly! 

 Today’s floral arrangement 

is provided by Mr. 

Frank Cisneros in  

loving memory of his 

mother, Mrs. Mary 

Cisneros. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

New Plan for Reopening: 

Our restart plans have gone smoothly and 

thank you to everyone who has been a part.  

Starting Sunday, June 21st, we are going to 

resume Sunday School (including kids), ONE 

Sunday morning service, Sunday night, and 

Wednesday night (no children’s ministry yet). 

On Wednesday, July 1st, we will resume the 

kids’ ministries EXCEPT there will be NO VAN 

MINISTRY AS OF YET.  We still ask people to 

follow the basic social distancing and no con-

tact recommendations.  If you are sick, have 

been sick, or are feverish—-stay home!  Do not 

enter the building.   

 

Departments should meet with the Sunday 

School Supt., department leaders, and staff to 

discuss any ministry-specific plans you might 

need to make to get us operating again. 

We will continue to have the offering box on 

the Memorial Table as you enter the auditori-

um. 

Since we are not passing the offering 

plates, your tithes and offerings may be 

dropped in the box located just  before you 

come into the sanctuary.   


